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RESULTS 
 

FINDING NO. 1 
 

The system has appropriate access controls. However, we noted seven 
users who no longer required access retained access. In addition, the 
user for one active username could not be identified. 

CATEGORY Control Finding 

RECOMMENDATION C-R management perform periodic user access review of the cashiering 
system. 
 

CURRENT STATUS Implemented. C-R has implemented a quarterly user access review of 
the cashiering system and most recently completed a review for the 
quarter ended March 31, 2021. In addition, we verified the eight users 
originally identified as no longer requiring access have been removed. 

Based on the actions taken by C-R, we consider this recommendation 
implemented. 

 
 

FINDING NO. 2 Administrative costs were appropriately deducted from the fees remitted 
based on actual hours charged to the VTI job number. However, we 
noted the C-R may be able to enhance its recovery of administrative 
costs. 

The data suggests that administrative costs are being under-recovered. 
SB 2 related documents account for 64% of total documents processed 
by the department; however, document examiners only code 
approximately 10% of total unit hours to the designated SB 2 Housing 
Fee Admin VTI job number used to track administrative costs. 

CATEGORY Control Finding 

RECOMMENDATION C-R management develop a method to ensure administrative costs are 
fully recovered. 

CURRENT STATUS  Implemented. C-R has completed a time study of the document 
recording process to develop a SB2 Cost Per Unit of Service rate, which 
was determined to be $3.02, to ensure actual and necessary 
administrative costs incurred in carrying out SB2 are fully recovered. We 
reviewed support documents that validate the time study and rate 
development. In addition, we confirmed this rate was applied 
appropriately to the most recent State remittance for SB2 Housing Fees. 

Based on the actions taken by C-R, we consider this recommendation 
implemented. 
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APPENDIX A: ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
 

SCOPE Our follow-up audit was limited to reviewing actions taken by C-R as of 
April 22, 2021 to implement the two (2) recommendations from our 
original Audit No. 1919, dated August 19, 2020. 

BACKGROUND The original audit reviewed C-R fees generated from the implementation 
of Senate Bill 2. The original audit identified two (2) Control Findings. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



INTERNAL AUDIT DEPARTMENT 
  

 
FIRST & FINAL CLOSE-OUT FOLLOW-UP: 
CLERK-RECORDER SENATE BILL 2 BUILDING HOMES & JOBS ACT REVIEW 

PAGE 4 OF 4 

 

APPENDIX B: FOLLOW-UP AUDIT IMPLEMENTATION STATUS 
 

Implemented In Process Not Implemented Closed 

The department has 
implemented our 
recommendation in 
all respects as 
verified by the follow-
up audit. No further 
follow-up is required. 

The department is in 
the process of 
implementing our 
recommendation. 
Additional follow-up 
may be required. 

The department has 
taken no action to 
implement our 
recommendation. 
Additional follow-up 
may be required. 

Circumstances have 
changed surrounding 
our original finding/ 
recommendation 
that: (1) make it no 
longer applicable or 
(2) the department 
has implemented and 
will only implement a 
portion of our 
recommendation. No 
further follow-up is 
required. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




